
 
JOINT “SPECIAL” SPECIAL EVENTS COMMITTEE/BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Monday, March 7, 2022 @ 7:00 P.M. 
 

This meeting of the Special Events Committee was conducted online via Zoom webinar and Telephonically. 
 

APPROVED 

 

Committee Co-Chair Steve Randall called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.  

Committee members in attendance were: Steve Randall (Co-Chair), Myrl Schreibman (Co-Chair), Char 

Rothstein, Dr. Faye Barta, Aida Abkarians, Glenn Jennings, Joan Trent, Rosi Mariconda and Saif Mogri. Other 

board members in attendance were Brad Vanderhoof. A quorum was established. 

There were no Comments from the Chair(s) 
 
Myrl advised that it appears that we will get Taxco Trails Park for the event. Steve & Myrl are going to meet 
with a Rec & Parks representative at the park on Wednesday to go over the plot plan for final approval. We are 
still waiting for the final approval from the City. Myrl stated that we would give the City one more day before 
considering cancellation or a new date.  
 
Myrl suggested that each child receive a bag that would hold no more than eight eggs. Kids who did not 
register for the egg hunt could be given one egg at the registration table. Myrl will work with CD12 regarding 
restrooms. Rosi and Aida will work on the site decoration, such as balloons, and crafts for the children. Rosi 
will look into the prices for the colored wrist bands. Aida agreed to make the necessary signs on the backs of 
past lawn signs. Aida will contact LAFD to see if they would bring out a fire truck, and Saif will contact LAPD 
regarding police presence during the event. It was noted that Trader Joes would provide water and snacks.  
The piñata contents were discussed, and Char suggested that they be filled with toys, maybe from Oriental 
Trading Company. Also discussed was an egg-on-spoon race for the kids as an additional activity. 
 
Myrl stated that he had acquired some small toy cars as prizes. We discussed special prizes for the kids who 
find the “Golden Egg” in each egg hunt. Char agreed to ask Spoke-n-Wheel if they would contribute bikes.  
 
We discussed raising funds for the Ukraine. Char offered to contact “Save the Children”. Myrl offered to contact 
Foxy and the Hounds to do a dog adoption event. Myrl & Steve will create a schedule of activities to present at 
the next meeting. Glenn offered to go door-to-door to notify the immediate neighbors of the event and to invite 
them and their children. 
 
There were no public comments. 
 

The next regular Special Events Committee meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 5, 2022 at 7:00 P.M. 
 

The meeting was adjourned by Steve Randall at 8:12 P.M.                                              


